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Wednesday, 12 May 2021 
 

LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE 
 

A meeting of Licensing Sub-Committee will be held on 
 

Thursday, 20 May 2021 
 

commencing at 9.30 am 
 

Due to Covid-19 Security/Safety the meeting will be held in the Town Hall, Torquay for 
decision makers and all other interested parties are invited to attend via Zoom (meeting 

joining details are set out below)  
 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84749564554?pwd=aHRKV1FYRzRuWlR3ZlNVVzJvUzVodz09 
 
Meeting ID: 847 4956 4554 
Passcode: 081836 
 
One tap mobile 
+442039017895,,84749564554#,,,,*081836# United Kingdom 
+442080806591,,84749564554#,,,,*081836# United Kingdom 
 

 

Members of the Committee 

Councillor Atiya-Alla 

Councillor Ellery 

 

Councillor Mills 

 

 

 

Together Torbay will thrive 

https://itunes.apple.com/gb/app/mod.gov/id508417355?mt=8
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=uk.co.moderngov.modgov&hl=en
http://appworld.blackberry.com/webstore/content/26429152/?lang=en&countrycode=GB
mailto:governance.support@torbay.gov.uk
http://www.torbay.gov.uk/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84749564554?pwd=aHRKV1FYRzRuWlR3ZlNVVzJvUzVodz09
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LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE 
AGENDA 

 
1.   Election of Chairman/woman  
 To elect a Chairman/woman for the meeting. 

 
2.   Apologies  
 To receive apologies for absence, including notifications of any 

changes to the membership of the Committee. 
 

3.   Minutes (Pages 5 - 43) 
 To confirm as a correct record the Minutes of the meetings of a 

Sub-Committee held on 20 February, 21 May, 18 June, 23 July, 6 
August, 8 October, 19 and 26 November, 3 and adjourned meeting 
on 3 December, 10 and 21 December 2020, 14 January, 18 
February and 8 April 2021. 
 

4.   Declarations of interests 
 

 

(a)   To receive declarations of non pecuniary interests in respect of 
items on this agenda 

 

 For reference:  Having declared their non pecuniary interest 
members may remain in the meeting and speak and, vote on the 
matter in question.  A completed disclosure of interests form should 
be returned to the Clerk before the conclusion of the meeting. 
 

(b)   To receive declarations of disclosable pecuniary interests in respect 
of items on this agenda 

 

 For reference:  Where a Member has a disclosable pecuniary 
interest he/she must leave the meeting during consideration of the 
item.  However, the Member may remain in the meeting to make 
representations, answer questions or give evidence if the public 
have a right to do so, but having done so the Member must then 
immediately leave the meeting, may not vote and must not 
improperly seek to influence the outcome of the matter.  A 
completed disclosure of interests form should be returned to the 
Clerk before the conclusion of the meeting. 
 
(Please Note:  If Members and Officers wish to seek advice on any 
potential interests they may have, they should contact Governance 
Support or Legal Services prior to the meeting.) 
 

5.   Urgent items  
 To consider any other items that the Chairman decides are urgent. 

 
6.   No 18, 18 Esplanade Road, Paignton, TQ4 6BD (Pages 44 - 133) 
 To consider an application for a Premises Licence in respect of No 

18, 18 Esplanade Road, Paignton, TQ4 6BD 
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 Instructions for the press and public for joining the meeting  
 To meet Covid-19 secure arrangements this meeting will be held via 

a hybrid system with the actual decision makers e.g. members of 
the Sub-Committee and key officers meeting in person, at the Town 
Hall, Torquay and all other people (this includes people who have 
registered to speak) attending remotely via Zoom.  
 
If you are using an iPad you will need to install Zoom which can be 
found in the App Store.  You do not need to register for an account 
just install the software.  You only need to install the software once.  
For other devices you should just be taken direct to the meeting. 
 

 

 Joining a Meeting  
 Click on the link provided on the agenda above and follow the 

instructions on screen.  If you are using a telephone, dial the Zoom 
number provided above and follow the instructions.  (Note: if you 
are using a landline the call will cost up to 13p per minute and from 
a mobile between 3p and 55p if the number is not covered by your 
inclusive minutes.) 
 
You will be placed in a waiting room, when the meeting starts the 
meeting Host will admit you.  Please note if there are technical 
issues this might not be at the start time given on the agenda. 
 
Upon entry you will be muted and your video switched off so that 
only the meeting participants can been seen. When you join the 
meeting the Host will unmute your microphone, ask you to confirm 
your name and update your name as either public or press.  Select 
gallery view if you want see all the participants. 
 
If you have joined the meeting via telephone, your telephone 
number will appear on screen and will be displayed for all to see 
until the Host has confirmed your name and then they will rename 
your telephone number to either public or press. 
 

 

 Speaking at a Meeting  
 If you are registered to speak at the meeting and when it is your turn 

to address the Meeting, the Chairman will invite you to speak giving 
the Host the instruction to unmute your microphone and switch your 
video on (where appropriate) therefore please pause for a couple of 
seconds to ensure your microphone is on. 
 
Upon the conclusion of your speech/time limit, the Host will mute 
your microphone and turn off your video. 
 

 

 Meeting Etiquette for Registered Speakers - things to consider 
when speaking at public meetings on video 

 

  Background – the meeting is public and people will be able to 
see what is behind you therefore consider what you will have 
on display behind you. 

 Camera angle – sit front on, upright with the device in front of 
you. 
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 Who else is in the room – make sure you are in a position 
where nobody will enter the camera shot who doesn’t want to 
appear in the public meeting.  

 Background noise – try where possible to minimise 
background noise. 

 Aim to join the meeting 15 minutes before it is due to start. 
 



 
 

Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

20 February 2020 
 

-: Present :- 
 

Councillors Ellery, Foster and Kavanagh 

 

 
24. Election of Chairman/woman  

 
Councillor Ellery was elected as Chairman for the meeting. 
 

25. Apologies  
 
It was reported that the membership of the Sub-Committee had been amended for 
this meeting by including Councillors Foster and Kavanagh instead of Councillors 
Kennedy and Skyes. 
 

26. Minutes  
 
The Minutes of the meeting of the Sub-Committee held on 16 January 2020 were 
confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
 

27. Exclusion of the Press and Public  
 
Prior to consideration of the item in Minute 28 the press and public were formally 
excluded from the meeting on the grounds that the item involved the likely 
disclosure of exempt information, as defined in paragraph 1 of Part 1 of Schedule 
12A of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended). 
 

28. Review of a Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Drivers’ Licence  
 
Members considered a report that sought a review of a Torbay Council Dual 
Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Drivers’ Licence.  The Senior Licensing Officer 
advised Members that the Respondent had failed to meet specific requirements 
set out in the Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Licensing Policy 2018 to 2022, 
by failing to report that he had been convicted by South Devon Magistrates Court 
on 4 September 2019 of assaulting a female by beating. 
 
The Senior Licensing Officer advised Members of the efforts taken to confirm with 
the Respondent if he would be attending the hearing for which no response had 
been received.  Members were satisfied that the Respondent was aware of this 
hearing, had been given adequate opportunities to confirm his attendance prior to 
the hearing and agreed for the matter to be heard in his absence. 
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Licensing Sub-Committee   Thursday, 20 February 2020 
 

 

Written Representations received from: 
 

Name Details Date of Representation 

Devon, Dorset, 
Cornwall 
Probation 
Service 

Representation raising concern 
over reported daily alcohol use 
by Respondent and advising that 
they had informed them to report 
their offence as part of their taxi 
licence. 

13 January 2020 

Devon Live Evidence of conviction for 
assault. 

undated 

Licensing and 
Public 
Protection 

Letter to the Respondent 
requesting further information 
regarding his conviction and 
alcohol use. 

15 January 2020 

Signed Receipt Signed receipt for Torbay 
Council’s Hackney Carriage and 
Private Hire Licensing Policy. 

15 March 2013 

Respondent Representation with supporting 
information in response to the 
letter from the Licensing and 
Public Protection Officer. 

22 January 2020 

 
Decision: 
 
That the Respondent’s Torbay Council Driver’s Licence be revoked in accordance 
with Section 61(1)(b) of the Local Government (Miscellaneous) Provisions Act 
1976 and that this revocation shall have immediate effect, in accordance with 
Section 61(2B) of the Local Government Miscellaneous Provisions Act 1976. 
 
Reason for Decision: 
 
Having carefully considered all the written and oral Representations, Members 
unanimously resolved to, revoke the Respondent’s Driver’s Licence, as they could 
not be satisfied that the Respondent remained a ‘fit and proper’ person to hold a 
Torbay Council Driver’s Licence. 
 
In coming to that decision, Members applied the test set out in Appendix A, 
Section 1.3 at page 36 of Torbay Council’s current Hackney Carriage and Private 
Hire Licensing Policy and unanimously resolved that they would not allow 
someone who they cared for to get in to a licensed vehicle with this Respondent 
alone.   
 
Members noted with concern that the Respondent in his response, as set out in 
Appendix 5 of the report and without evidence to the contrary’ had sought, in their 
opinion, to play down the seriousness of the incident which led to his conviction 
and the concerns raised by the Probation Officer, who they noted is a professional 
and independent person, about the risk associated with his excessive alcohol 
misuse.  
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Licensing Sub-Committee   Thursday, 20 February 2020 
 

 

In further consideration of this written response, Members were not reassured that 
the Respondent remained or could become in the immediate, a ‘fit and proper’ 
person to be a driver licensed by Torbay Council and his failure to attend the 
Committee hearing, despite the officers efforts and his submissions that he would 
be attending to provide an explanation, left Members with no other reasonable 
option but to revoke the Respondent’s drivers’ licence to ensure that the public 
were safe. 
 
In determining that the revocation shall be with immediate effect, Members found 
on the evidence before them, that the driver presented as a high risk and resolved 
that it was appropriate to do so, when considering their primary duty as one of 
ensuring that the public are kept safe. 
 
 
 
 

Chairman/woman 
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Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

21 May 2020 
 

-: Present :- 
 

Councillors Dart, Ellery and Kennedy 
 

(Also in attendance: Councillor Foster) 

 

 
29. Election of Chairman/woman  

 
Councillor Ellery was elected as Chairman for the meeting. 
 

30. Hoburne Devon Bay, Grange Court, Grange Road, Paignton  
 
Members considered a report on an application for a Variation to a Premises 
Licence in respect of Hoburne Devon Bay, Grange Court, Grange Road, Paignton.   
 
Written Representations received from: 
 

Name Details Date of Representation 

Public 
Protection 

Two representations in respect of 
the Licensing Objective the 
‘Prevention of Public Nuisance’. 

Dated 24 and 29 April 
2020 

Member of the 
Public 

Representation objecting to the 
application on the ground of the 
‘Prevention of Public Nuisance’. 

Dated 15 April 2020 

Member of the 
Public 

Representation objecting to the 
application on the ground of the 
‘Prevention of Public Nuisance’. 

Received 17 April 2020  

Member of the 
Public 

Representation objecting to the 
application on the ground of the 
‘Prevention of Public Nuisance’. 

Dated 17 April 2020 

Member of the 
Public 

Representation objecting to the 
application on the ground of the 
‘Prevention of Public Nuisance’. 

Dated 18 April 2020 

Member of the 
Public 

Representation objecting to the 
application on the ground of the 
‘Prevention of Public Nuisance’. 

Dated 17 April 2020 

Member of the 
Public 

Representation objecting to the 
application on the ground of the 
‘Prevention of Public Nuisance’. 

Dated 20 April 2020 
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Licensing Sub-Committee   Thursday, 21 May 2020 
 

 

Oral Representations received from: 
 

Name Details 

Applicants 
Legal 
Representative 

The Applicants Legal Representative presented their 
application and outlined an additional condition should 
Members wish to grant the application. 

Public 
Protection 
Officer 

The Public Protection Officer outlined his representation 
and responded to Members questions. 

Member of the 
Public 

The Member of the Public outlined their representation and 
responded to questions. 

Members of the 
Public 

The Member of the Public outlined their representation and 
responded to questions. 

Member of the 
Public 

The Member of the Public outlined their representation. 

Member of the 
Public 

The Member of the Public outlined their representation and 
responded to questions. 

 
Decision 
That the application for a Variation to a Premises Licence in respect of Hoburne 
Devon Bay, Grange Court, Grange Road, Paignton be approved as applied for, 
subject to the following two additional conditions: 
 

1) Noise emanating from the premises regulated entertainment, in the form of 
live and recorded music, shall not be distinguishable above the ambient 
noise in the surrounding residential areas. 

 
2) A member of staff shall monitor the outdoor area, adjacent to the clubhouse 

where the supply of alcohol is intended after 7pm, to ensure that nearby 
neighbours are not unreasonably disturbed.  Any patron within this area 
who behaves in a manner that causes a nuisance, shall be asked to either 
cease behaving in that manner, return inside the premises or to leave the 
licensed area. 

 
Reason for Decision 
 
In carefully considering all the written and oral representations, Members 
unanimously resolved to grant the application, having been satisfied that the 
additional conditions would alleviate the concerns raised by interested parties and 
promote the Licensing Objectives. 
 
In coming to that decision, Members were reassured by the written and oral 
representation of the Authority’s Public Protection Officer. In that he did not believe 
the granting of this variation application would undermine the Licensing 
Objectives, namely; the Prevention of Public Nuisance and in checking it’s 
records, in the last ten years, Torbay Council had only received one complaint in 
respect of these premises and when the nature of the complaint was raised with 
the premises, they acted promptly to resolve it. Notably the complaint was in 
respect of regulated entertainment which Members particularly noted, did not form 
part of this application. 
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Members further noted the written and oral submissions of the Designated 
Premises Supervisor and their legal representative, with regards to the intended 
premises operations and that the extended hours applied for in respect of the café, 
were to align with that already in place for the club house, where the café is 
located within. Members were therefore satisfied on the evidence before them, 
that aligning the hours, would not result in the Licensing Objectives being 
undermined. 
 
Having carefully considered all the written and oral submissions by residents; and 
accepting that noise outbreak from regulated entertainment had emanated from 
these premises in the past, it was encouraging that the premises, in consultation 
with the Public Protection Officer, had proposed a condition to remedy this 
situation.  Notwithstanding that regulated entertainment does not form part of this 
application.  This in Members opinion, demonstrated a responsible attitude by the 
Premises Licence Holder. 
 
Where Members had concerns and could not be satisfied that sufficient 
consideration had been given to alleviate the potential for noise outbreak which 
could, unreasonably disturb nearby residents, was in respect of patrons and 
guests utilising the extended sale of alcohol in the outdoor area adjacent to the 
club house. 
 
In their experience as licensing committee members, where alcohol is sold and no 
measures are in place to monitor outside areas, especially after 7pm, there is an 
increased risk that noise from patrons’ voices could unreasonably disturb nearby 
residents.  Members therefore resolved that it was appropriate to add a condition 
in respect of this area, to reduce that potential impact and ensure the Licensing 
Objectives are promoted. 
 
Should issues arise as a result of granting this application, Members noted that a 
Review of the premises licence was available. 
 
 
 
 

Chairman/woman 

Page 10



  
 

Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

18 June 2020 
 

-: Present :- 
 

Councillors Atiya-Alla, Ellery and Foster 
 
 

 
31. Election of Chairman/woman  

 
Councillor Ellery was elected as Chairman for the meeting. 
 

32. Broadsands Beach Kiosk, Broadsands Beach, Paignton  
 
Members considered a report on an application for a Premises Licence in respect 
of Broadsands Beach Kiosk, Broadsands Beach, Paignton.   
 
Written Representations received from: 
 

Name Details Date of Representation 

Marine Leisure 
and Beach 
Services 
Manager, Tor 
Bay Harbour 
Authority 

Representation objecting to the 
application of the grounds of ‘The 
Prevention of Public Nuisance’, 
‘The Prevention of Crime and 
Disorder’ and ‘Public Safety’. 

4 June 2020 

Member of the 
Public 

Representation objecting to the 
application on the grounds of 
‘The Prevention of Public 
Nuisance’, ‘The Protection of 
Children from Harm’ and ‘Public 
Safety’. 

26 May 2020 

 
Oral Representations received from: 
 

Name Details 

The Applicant’s The Applicant’s outlined their application and responded to 
Members questions. 

Marine Leisure 
and Beach 
Services 
Manager, Tor 
Bay Harbour 
Authority 

Marine Leisure and Beach Services Manager for Tor Bay 
Harbour Authority outlined his objection to the application. 

Member of the A Member of the Public outlined his objection to the 
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Licensing Sub-Committee   Thursday, 18 June 2020 
 

 

Public application and responded to Members questions. 

 
Decision: 

 
That the application for a Premises Licence in respect of Broadsands Beach 
Kiosk, Broadsands Beach, Paignton be approved subject to the following 
additional conditions: 

 
i) Where alcohol is supplied in a glass bottle, the premises must transfer that 

alcohol into a plastic or paper cup where off-sales are intended; 
 

ii) At the end of each operational day, a member of staff must conduct a 
sweep of the immediate and surrounding area to collect and dispose 
appropriately, any waste attributable to the premises; 

 
iii) That the premises shall situate prominently, signage to request that patrons 

dispose their waste in the receptacles provided by the premises. 
 
That the following condition on the application, under the heading of ‘The 
Prevention of Public Nuisance’ be amended to: 

 
‘Adequate waste receptacles will be provided by the premises, for customer use 
and will be emptied when required and stored safely by the premises until 
disposal’. 

 
Reasons for Decision: 

 
In carefully considering all the written and oral representations, Members 
unanimously resolved to grant the application, having been satisfied that the 
additional conditions would alleviate the concerns raised by Interested Parties and 
promote the Licensing Objectives. 

 
In coming to that decision, Members were reassured by the Applicant’s 
experience, knowledge of the area and previous experience of operating a 
licensed premises in that area without complaint. 

 
Members gave careful consideration to the concerns raised in the two 
representations received and concluded that some concerns in respect of anti-
social behaviour existed, despite their already being a licensed premises in the 
same location and that neither that premises, nor the granting of this premises 
licence, would directly result in an increase in the type of behaviour complained of.  
 
Members also gave careful consideration with regards to off-sales and the 
potential concerns around waste and the serving of alcohol in glass bottles which 
Members too had concerns with but after thorough deliberation and noting the 
Applicant’s previous experience and track record, Members were satisfied that 
these concerns could be alleviated by conditions. 

 
Members noted the extensive CCTV in operation at the Premises, a system that 
can be monitored remotely and from within the Premises. Further facilitating the 
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ability of the Applicant’s to ensure public nuisance and anti-social behaviour would 
not emanate from these premises and act as a deterrent which in turn, would seek 
to promote the Licensing Objective; namely, The Prevention of Crime and 
Disorder. 
 
Members noted the absence of any representations by the Police or Safeguarding, 
with regards to children and were reassured by this, in their granting of the 
application. 
 
In concluding, should issues arise as a result of granting this application, Members 
noted that a Review of the premises licence was available. 
 
 
 
 

Chairman/woman 
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Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

23 July 2020 
 

-: Present :- 
 

Councillors Ellery, Foster and Kennedy 

 

 
33. Election of Chairman/woman  

 
Councillor Ellery was elected as Chairman for the meeting. 
 

34. Hennessey Cocktails, 2 King Street, Brixham  
 
Members considered a report on an application for a Variation to a Premises 
Licence in respect of Hennessey Cocktails, 2 King Street, Brixham. 
 
Written Representations received from: 
 

Name Details Date of Representation 

Police Representation objecting to the 
application on the grounds of 
‘The Prevention of Crime and 
Disorder’ and ‘The Prevention of 
Public Nuisance’. 

30 June 2020 

Public 
Protection 

Representation objecting to the 
application on the ground of ‘The 
Prevention of Public Nuisance’. 

29 June 2020 

11 Members of 
the Public 

11 representations from 
members of the public objecting 
to the application on the grounds 
of ‘The Prevention of Crime and 
Disorder’, ‘The Prevention of 
Public Nuisance’ and ‘The 
Protection of Children from 
Harm’. 

Various 

 
Additional Information: 
 
With the agreement of the Chairman the time permitted for oral representations 
was extended to 20 minutes. 
 
Oral Representations received from: 
 

Name Details 

Applicant The Applicant outlined his application and responded to 
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Licensing Sub-Committee   Thursday, 23 July 2020 
 

 

questions from Members. 

Police The Police outlined their representation. 

Public 
Protection 
Officer 

The Public Protection Officer outlined their representation 
and responded to Members questions. 

Member of the 
Public 

A member of the public outlined their representation and 
responded to Members questions. 

Member of the 
Public 

A member of the public who was registered to address the 
Committee lost connection to the virtual meeting, despite 
efforts to reconnect him, the member of the public was 
unable to do so.  The Sub-Committee proceeded in the 
absence of the member of the public and took into account 
his written representation and hearing summary. 

 
Decision 

That the application for a Variation to a Premises Licence in respect of Hennessey 

Cocktails, 2 King Street, Brixham be granted as follows: 

i) The Premises Licence shall be permitted to sell alcohol from 9 am until 
midnight, seven days a week. 

 
ii) Off-sales shall be permitted from 9 am to 8 pm, seven days a week. 
 
iii) When off-sales are purchased from the premises, staff shall advise customers 

that the alcohol should not be consumed within the Public Space Protection 
Order area and refer them to the Public Space Protection Order map. 

 
iv) A map of the Public Space Protection Order area will be displayed in a 

prominent position close to the point of sale and the premises exits. 
 
All other aspects of the application are refused. 
 
Reasons for Decision 
 
Having carefully considered all the written and oral Representations, Members 
resolved to grant the application before them in part, having been satisfied that to 
grant the application in full, would undermine one or more of the Licensing 
Objectives. 
 
In coming to that decision, Members noted the concerns of the Responsible 
Authorities and Interested Parties in respect of the Licensing Objective ‘The 
Prevention of Public Nuisance’ and resolved to refuse the application in respect of 
the elements of the application that sought to extend licensable activities beyond 
the terminal hours contained within the existing Licence.  
 
Members were of the view that the application lacked sufficient detail and 
consideration to Torbay Council’s Licensing Statement of Principles 2016-2021; 
and how the Applicant would mitigate the impact of having a later licence on 
residents living and commercial guests staying in premises which are in close 
proximity to his premises. 
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The measures put forward by the Applicant, were in Members opinion insufficient 
and unworkable, given the historical complaints, the loose arrangement with a taxi 
operator and the use of an SIA door steward which, in Members opinion, would 
undermine other measures put forward by the Applicant to mitigate impact. 
 
Members also noted the inherent weakness in the structure of the building and its 
ability to attenuate noise, the potential noise issues given the location of the 
premises and despite having been provided with advice from the Responsible 
Authorities, it was a concern to Members that the Applicant had not at least 
commissioned a noise assessment or submitted a noise management plan. 
Instead, informing Members that he would put in place measures should the 
application be granted but had not been set out in the application; and any 
measures that Members felt appropriate.  This demonstrated to Members that the 
Applicant was a reactive rather than proactive licensee, concurring with the 
Responsible Authorities view that the Applicant presents problems with the 
expectation that somebody else would provide the solution. 
 
Members were made aware of a history of noise complaints and accepted that the 
premises have been shut for most of 2020, in part due to Covid-19 but were 
further concerned that the Applicant could not demonstrate recent appropriate 
management of the premises, especially given the Applicant’s admission that he 
had historically failed to promote the Licensing Objectives by not operating within 
the terms of his current authorisation and that in March 2019, following continued 
concerns in respect of noise complaints, the Applicant was notified by the Police 
that his premises licence could be subject to a Review. 
 
As such, Members could not be satisfied on all the evidence before them that the 
Applicant could operate a later licence, without undermining one or more of the 
Licensing Objectives. 
 
However, Members were minded to grant the application in respect of earlier 
opening times, given the absence of evidence or concerns by the Responsible 
Authorities to suggest that the premises opening an hour earlier would undermine 
the Licensing Objectives. 
 
In respect of off-sales, Members resolved to cease the sale of off-sales at 8 pm. 
Noting that the premises were located within an area covered by a Public Space 
Protection Order and not being satisfied that if the premises were at capacity of 
150 patrons after 8pm, that staff or the management had the ability to ensure that 
they were complying with measures put in place to uphold the requirements of the 
Public Space Protection Order and the Licensing Objectives. 
 
Should issues arise as a result of granting this application, Members noted that a 
Review of the premises licence was available. 
 
 
 
 

Chairman/woman 
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Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

6 August 2020 
 

-: Present :- 
 

Councillors Ellery, Foster and Kennedy 

 

 
35. Election of Chairman/woman  

 
Councillor Ellery was elected as Chairman for the meeting. 
 

36. Shoals Café on the Lido, Berry Head Road, Brixham  
 
Members considered a report on an application for a Variation to a Premises 
Licence in respect of Shoals Café on the Lido, Berry Head Road, Brixham.   
 
Written Representations received from: 
 

Name Details Date of Representation 

Member of the 
Public 

Letter of representation 
objecting to the application on 
the grounds of ‘The Prevention 
of Crime and Disorder’, ‘The 
Prevention of Public Nuisance’ 
and ‘Public Safety’. 

13 July 2020 

 
Oral Representations received from: 
 

Name Details 

Applicant The Applicant outlined their application and responded to 
Members questions. 

Member of the 
Public 

The member of the public outlined their representation and 
responded to Members questions. 

 
Decision 
 
That the application for a Variation to a Premises Licence in respect of Shoal Café 
on the Lido, Berry Head Road, Brixham be granted as applied for subject to the 
following additional condition: 
 
Prominent signs shall be displayed at the premises, informing customers that off 
sales shall not be consumed around the pool side area. 
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Reasons for Decision 
 
Having carefully considered all the written and oral Representations, Members 
resolved to grant the Variation to the Premises Licence, as they were assured that 
the conditions contained in the application and the additional condition determined 
by them, should alleviate the concerns raised by the Interested Party and would 
ensure that the Licensing Objectives are promoted. 
 
In coming to that decision, Members noted that the premises had been operating 
since 2015 without any issues of concern being raised with the Licensing 
Authority.  This, along with the submission by the Applicant and Interested Party 
that the level of anti-social behaviour and public nuisance in the immediate area 
had decreased during the same period, gave reassurance to Members that by 
granting this application, the concerns raised by the Interested Party were unlikely 
to emanate from these premises operations. 
 
Members also took into account that the Applicant had consulted with the 
Responsible Authorities in respect of their application and noted the absence of 
any Representation from them. 
 
Members were mindful that a refusal to grant an application required the decision 
to be based upon evidence, evidence which in their opinion, was not present in 
either the written or oral representations before them.  Therefore Members could 
find no appropriate reason to refuse the application, as applied for. 
 
In concluding, should issues arise as a result of granting this application, Members 
noted that a Review of the Premises Licence was available. 
 
 
 
 

Chairman/woman 
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Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

8 October 2020 
 

-: Present :- 
 

Councillors Ellery, Foster and Kennedy 

 

 
37. Election of Chairman/woman  

 
Councillor Ellery was elected as Chairman for the meeting. 
 

38. Consideration of the fit and proper status of the holder of a dual Hackney 
Carriage and Private Hire Drivers’ Licence  
 
Members considered a report that sought a review of a Torbay Council Dual 
Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Driver’s Licence.  The Licensing Officer 
advised Members that Mr Tamplin had failed to meet specific requirements as set 
out in the Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Licensing Policy 2018, as following 
receipt of 1 speeding offence and 1 motoring offence during a six month period, 
the Licence Holder has 9 penalty points.  Members were advised that apart from 
these two offences Mr Tamplin had never had any previous complaints or 
concerns in respect of his Licence.  The Sub-Committee therefore had to 
determine if Mr Tamplin remained a ‘fit and proper’ person to hold such licence. 
 
At the hearing, Mr Tamplin set out the circumstances which led to him receiving 9 
penalty points on his DVLA Driver’s Licence, as set out in his letter attached at 
Appendix 4 to the submitted report.  He accepted that he had failed to notify the 
Licensing Authority of the three points he had been given as a result of driving at 
34 miles per hour in a 30 mile an hour zone and advised that he expected this to 
be picked up when he renewed his Licence.  Mr Tamplin advised that he had since 
put in place written records to show which driver had leased his vehicles and 
acknowledged that he had failed to keep adequate records in the past. 
 
Decision: 
 
(i) that Mr Tamplin be formally warned in writing and that this warning shall 

remain in situ; and that should any further issues of concern arise which 
requires Mr Tamplin to appear again before a Licensing Committee, 
Members of that Committee shall be made aware of this written warning; 
and 

 
(ii) that the warning letter shall include a requirement that Mr Tamplin shall at 

all times, keep and maintain formal written records on who he has rented 
his vehicles to and by who and when, they are being driven; and 
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(iii) that Mr Tamplin shall read and familiarises himself with the contents of 
Torbay Council’s Hackney Carriage (Taxi) and Private Hire Policy, as 
issued to him and that he keeps a copy of the said Policy in the licensed 
vehicle at all times when on duty as a licensed driver for future reference. 

 
Reason for Decision: 
 
Having carefully considered all of the written and oral representations, Members 
resolved that Mr Tamplin should receive a formal written warning in this instance. 
 
In coming to their decision, Members were satisfied that on all the evidence before 
them, that one of the sets of penalty points were as a result of poor administration 
and not Mr Tamplin’s safety or driving ability.  Furthermore, Members noted the 
oral confirmation from the Licensing Officer than throughout Mr Tamplin being a 
driver licensed by Torbay Council, there had never been any issues or concerns 
raised about him. 
 
Members were concerned over the accuracy of the facts reported by Mr Tamplin 
and resolved that the requirement for Mr Tamplin to keep formal written records of 
persons renting and driving his vehicles at all times, would ensure that any future 
offences would be able to be attributable to that driver.  Notwithstanding that Mr 
Tamplin had advised Members that he now has such records in place. 
 
Mr Tamplin’s submission that it was his belief the penalty points for the speeding 
offence would be picked up at renewals was of concern to Members, as this was 
not what was required of him in accordance with the Policy.  With that in mind, 
Members felt if appropriate to require Mr Tamplin read and familiarise himself with 
the Policy to ensure that there was no future misunderstanding of what is required 
of him as a driver licenced by Torbay Council. 
 
In concluding, it is important to note that the decision to formally warn Mr Tamplin 
was not a unanimous one and that suspension and revocation of Mr Tamplin’s 
drivers licence was given serious consideration; and whilst the accuracy of that 
reported by Mr Tamplin remained a concern to Members, the imposition of the 
conditions on his driver’s licence went some way to alleviate these concerns. 
 
 
 
 

Chairman/woman 
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Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

19 November 2020 
 

-: Present :- 
 

Councillors Ellery, Foster and Kavanagh 

 

 
39. Election of Chairman/woman  

 
Councillor Ellery was elected as Chairman for the meeting. 
 

40. Rock Garden, 40 - 44 Swan Street, Torquay  
 
Members considered a report on an application for a Review of a Premises 
Licence in respect of Rock Garden, 40 – 44 Swan Street, Torquay.   
 
Written Representations received from: 
 

Name Details Date of Representation 

Applicants 
seeking the 
Review 

Application seeking a Review of 
the Premises Licence. 

Dated 20 September 
2020 

Respondent Representation objecting to the 
application for Review. 

22 October 2020 

Member of the 
Public 

Representation objecting to the 
application for Review. 

21 October 2020 

Member of the 
Public 

Representation objecting to the 
application for Review 

22 October 2020 

Public 
Protection 
Officer 

Representation in respect of the 
application for Review. 

22 October 2020 

 
Additional Information: 
 
With the agreement of the Chairman, the time permitted for the submission of oral 
representations was extended to 20 minutes for all parties. 
 
Oral Representations received from: 
 

Name Details 

Applicant The Applicant outlined his application requesting a Review 
of the Premises Licence. 

Applicant The Applicant also outlined his reasons for applying for a 
Review of the Premises Licence and responded to 
Members questions. 
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Applicant The Applicant outlined his reasons for applying for a Review 
of the Premises Licence and responded to Members 
questions. 

Respondents 
Representative 

The Respondents Representative outlined his 
representation against the application for a Review of the 
Premises Licence and responded to Members questions. 

Respondent The Respondent outlined his representation against the 
application for a Review of the Premises Licence. 

Public 
Protection 
Officer 

The Public Protection outlined his representation and 
responded to Members questions. 

Member of the 
Public 

A Member of the Public outlined her representation against 
the application for a Review of the Premises Licence. 

 
Applicant’s response to Representations: 
 
At the request of the Applicant a number of sound recordings that had been 
recorded via the Council’s Noise App were played for the Committee. 
 
Decision: 
 
That in respect of the application for a Review of a Premises Licence of The Rock 
Garden, 40 – 44 Swan Street, Torquay, Members unanimously resolved that in 
this instance, no formal action is required. 
 
Reasons: 
 
Having carefully considered all the written and oral representations, Members 
could not be satisfied on the evidence before them, that the test of public nuisance 
in its widest form, as intended by the Licensing Act 2003, had been met in this 
instance. Members did however accept, that a level of disturbance was present 
from the premises operation, albeit not amounting to a public or statutory 
nuisance. 
 
In coming to their decision, Members had regard to the actions taken by the 
Premises Licence Holder following the Review of the Premises Licence in 2014, 
the ongoing engagement by the Premises Licence Holder with the Responsible 
Authorities to address any issues of concern as they arose, the Premises Licence 
Holders proactive and responsible attitude and approach to finding measures to 
prevent such occurrence and the positive characterisation of the Premises Licence 
Holder put forward by the Public Protection Officer, both in his written and oral 
representation; and unanimously resolved that where a solution could be found to 
the disturbances complained of between the hours of 6.30pm and 9.30pm, that the 
Premises Licence Holder would implement these, without the need to modify the 
premises licence. 
 
Members noted that the premises were located within the town centre and within 
an area that was known to be the night time economy which in itself, was 
reasonable to expect some levels of disturbance.  Members further noted that 
there were representations in support of the Respondent from other Interested 
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Parties, one of which lived in closer proximity to the premises, than the Applicants 
and they did not report the same level of disturbance advanced in the application. 
Furthermore, that resident echoed the responsible attitude and approach Members 
would expect of a Premises Licence Holder to remedy nuisance when it occurred. 
 
As advanced by the Public Protection Officer, Members recognised that the 
national lockdown had resulted in a period of considerable silence that would be 
unusual for such a town centre location and in their opinion, had resulted in 
people’s tolerance of noise being reduced.  Such a period of silence, followed by 
the introduction of the Government’s ‘Eat Out to Help Out’ Scheme resulted in an 
increase in business for premises and that measures for premises to be Covid 
secure, had also resulted in more people being seated in outside areas.  The 
combination of quiet, coupled with a sudden increase in noise, was reported by the 
Public Protection Officer to have resulted in a number of noise complaints about 
premises across Torbay being received by the Authority’s Licensing Department 
which had never caused them noise concerns before. This Members found to be 
the case in this instance, given the periods complained of falling in line with 
timings of the Scheme and the absence of any complaints since the 2014 Review, 
with the exception in 2018, when the Applicant’s raised with the Licensing 
Authority a concern with regards to the use of Temporary Event Notices, believing 
they were being used to circumvent the outcome of 2014 Review. 
 
Should matters of concern arise out of this unanimous decision not to take formal 
action in this instance, being satisfied that the Premises Licence Holder will 
document measures to be taken within their premises Noise Management Plan 
and implement these to address noise issues, as they have done so since 2014, 
Members noted that a Review of the premises licence is available where a public 
nuisance exists. 
 
 
 
 

Chairman/woman 
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Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

26 November 2020 
 

-: Present :- 
 

Councillors Barnby, Ellery and Foster 

 

 
1. Election of Chairman/woman  

 
Councillor Ellery was elected as Chairman for the meeting. 
 

2. Zakopane, 16 Market Street, Torquay  
 
Members considered a report on an application for a Premises Licence in respect 
of Zakopane, 16 Market Street, Torquay.  The Premises do fall within the 
Cumulative Impact Area. 
 
Written Representations received from: 
 

Name Details Date of Representation 

Police Written representation objecting 
to the application on the 
grounds of ‘The Prevention of 
Crime and Disorder’ and ‘The 
Prevention of Public Nuisance’. 

3 November 2020 
 
19 November 2020 

 
Additional Information: 
 
At the hearing the normal allowance of 10 minutes for oral representations was 
extended to 13 minutes. 
 
Oral Representations received from: 
 

Name Details 

Applicants 
Legal 
Representative 

The Applicant’s Legal Representative outlined the 
application and he and the Applicant responded to 
questions. 

Police The Police outlined their representation and responded to 
questions from Members. 

 
Decision: 
 
That the application for a Premises Licence in respect of Zakopane, 16 Market 
Street, Torquay be refused. 
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Reason for Decision: 
 
Having carefully considered all the written and oral Representations, Members 
unanimously resolved to refuse the application, having been satisfied on the 
balance of probabilities and the evidence before them, that to refuse the 
application was both proportionate and appropriate, in this instance. 
 
In coming to that decision, Members noted that the premises is situated within the 
Authority’s Cumulative Impact Area, which experiences high levels of crime, 
disorder and public nuisance and has immediately surrounding it, a Public Space 
Protection Order area which prohibits the consumption of alcohol in public spaces 
in the town centre due to the link between alcohol consumption and crime and 
anti-social behaviour. With this in mind, Members had grave concerns regarding 
Mr Hassan’s capabilities to operate a premises in such a restrictive area, in a 
manner which complied with all conditions of a premises licence and ensured the 
Licensing Objectives would be promoted.  
 
Members concerns in this regard, arose of the evidence before them from Ms 
Michelle Bishop. Members noted that on the 18th November 2020 via email, Ms 
Bishop advised the Police Licensing Officer, Ms Julie Smart that during 2014 both 
the Police and Fenland District Council Licensing experienced concerns with Mr 
Hassan re failure to comply with conditions of an action plan set in conjunction 
with the Responsible Authority Officer Group but did, after additional support was 
given to him from Officers.  
 
When asked what conditions he was failing to comply with in respect of this 
evidence, Mr Hassan was unable to answer this question with any clarity and 
appeared confused in what was being asked of him. That was, until his legal 
representative sought instructions from Mr Hassan over the telephone whilst both 
their microphones to the virtual hearing, were muted.  On the unmuting, it was put 
forward that the concerns were around a refusal book which had run out of pages 
and a new one was required.  This was then echoed by Mr Hassan himself, with 
clarity.  Members could not be satisfied that this was an accurate account of those 
concerns because the evidence of Ms Bishop mentioned conditions in the plural 
and that it was after additional support, Mr Hassan complied.  In Members opinion, 
the replacement of a refusal book may have been part of the concerns but they 
found Mr Hassan not to be forthcoming with the whole account of these concerns 
and this caused them to question Mr Hassan’s capabilities to operate a premises 
in what could be a restrictive and challenging environment.  Members also noted 
the Police’s oral evidence in this regard that an action plan is usually put in place, 
where there are multiple concerns. 
 
It was also of concern to Members that Mr Hassan’s legal representative put 
forward that Mr Hassan was not aware of the Police and Licensing Authorities 
concerns in relation to compliance with conditions.  Members resolved that by the 
very fact an action plan was in place and Mr Hassan was provided with support by 
Officers, Mr Hassan would have been fully aware of those concerns.  
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It was noted by Members that the transfer of the premises before them, was 
arranged through a friend and that within Mr Hassan’s wider community, this was 
usual practice; and it was put forward by Mr Hassan’s legal representative, that 
there were documents showing the transfer of shares. However this did not 
provide assurance to Members that Mr Hassan was not connected in some 
manner, to those who had carried out illegal activity at licensed premises.  Noting 
also the Polices’ submission, that this is a tactic used by organised crime groups 
who nominate a new Premises Licence Holder and Designated Premises 
Supervisor to obtain the licence and act as a front for their activities.  
 
Members suspicions were raised in this regard, given Mr Hassan’s oral 
submission that it was his girlfriend’s idea to leave the premises in Wisbech, as 
there was too much competition in the area, but that he has now purchased an off 
licence in Market Street, Torquay, where there are two other European food shops 
selling similar products to those sold in Zakopane. 
 
This coupled with the seizure of tobacco in Birmingham, which Mr Hassan’s legal 
representative said Mr Hassan had no involvement in or knowledge of, despite 
being present and legally responsible for the premises at that time.  It was also of 
concern to Members to learn that this premises also had a concealment, which is 
also similar to what occurred in Zakopane, in Torquay under previous ownership 
and led to that premises licence being revoked; and a significant quantity of goods 
being seized by Trading Standards. 
 
Furthermore, Members noted with concern that on the 23rd March 2020, after Mr 
Hassan had sold Wisbech Mini Market, using the same friend arrangement to do 
so, he attended the premises to visit a friend and that it was put forward by Mr 
Hassan’s legal representative that the fact Mr Hassan arrived at the Wisbech 
premises whilst a tobacco search was being carried out, is merely a coincidence 
and that it was in fact to be helpful that Mr Hassan asked if he could go behind the 
counter and serve customers and did so.  
 
However, Members found this submission to contradict the evidence of Ms Bishop, 
as she thought Mr Hassan serving customers was unusual and that she intended 
to go back to the premises to speak to the Designated Premises Supervisor 
regarding this but hasn’t been able to do so due to covid19. 
 
Members gave careful consideration to the letter from the Border Force, dated 9 
August 2018 which was submitted as part of the Police representation and the oral 
representations of Mr Hassan’s legal representative, in this regard. 
 
It was noted by Members that on the 2nd June 2018 whilst owning Wisbech which 
he was licensed to sell alcohol, Mr Hassan was stopped by an Officer of the 
Border Force, where it was disclosed he had imported a quantity of alcohol but 
was unsure how much had been purchased but that it was to be shared between 
him and a friend. The amount estimated to be spent by Mr Hassan, was less than 
the actual amount shown on receipts. It was said by Mr Hassan to the Border 
Force officer, that the alcohol was for gifts and a birthday party being held by him 
but at the time, Mr Hassan was unable to give a date when or where, that party 
would be held and how many people would attend. However during the hearing, 
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Mr Hassan’s legal representative put forward that the alcohol was for Mr Hassan, 
his wife and a friend’s birthday and gave Members the birth dates of Mr Hassan 
and his wife.  Members could not understand why Mr Hassan did not supply this 
information to the Border Force at the time and in their opinion, questioned the 
honesty of his instruction now. 
 
It was also of concern to learn from the Border Forces letter that the main reasons 
for them not concluding that the goods were for personal use, was the manner in 
which the goods were loaded in on commercial pallets, that Mr Hassan was vague 
about how the goods were to be split and that the claimed expenditure did not tally 
with the overall bill, that there were mixed brands of beer and wines, with no 
loyalty to a particular brand and that as he was engaged in the illicit trade of excise 
goods Border Force take a serious view to the improper importation of such goods 
and the vehicle itself, was seized at that time. 
 
Whilst Members acknowledged Mr Hassan’s legal representatives oral submission 
that costs to appeal such a decision may be prohibitive, it was a concern to 
Members that, as a personal licence and an operator of licenced premises, Mr 
Hassan would not think it cost effective, both financial and reputational to 
challenge this decision, in an attempt to maintain a reputation as a responsible 
licensee. 
 
Notwithstanding the concerns already set out above, it was a concern to Members 
to learn from the Police’s oral submission that three different Authorities across the 
Country, who have knowledge of Mr Hassan, have all indicated that Mr Hassan is 
linked to smuggled goods and for that reason too, Members determined to refuse 
this application was proportionate and appropriate, to ensure that the Licensing 
Objectives were upheld.  
 
In concluding, Members gave careful consideration to what other options were 
available to them, as an alternative to refusal but unanimously resolved, that an 
outright refusal was the only appropriate option, in this instance. 
 
 
 
 

Chairman/woman 
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Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

3 December 2020 
 

-: Present :- 
 

Councillors Barnby, Ellery and Kennedy 

 

 
3. Election of Chairman/woman  

 
Councillor Ellery was elected as Chairman for the meeting. 
 

4. Consideration of the fit and proper status of the holder of a dual Hackney 
Carriage and Private Hire Drivers’ Licence  
 
Members considered a report that sought a review of a Torbay Council Dual 
Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Driver’s Licence.  The Licensing Officer 
advised Members that Mr Calderbank had failed to meet specific requirements as 
set out in the Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Licensing Policy 2018, following 
a conviction of common assault and beating of an emergency worker. 
 
At the hearing, Mr Calderbank set out the circumstances which led to him being 
convicted of common assault and beating of an emergency worker and responded 
to questions from Members. 
 
Decision 
 
That Mr Calderbank be formally warned in writing and that this warning shall 
remain in situ for a period of 18 months and that should any further issues of 
concern arise within that 18 month period which requires Mr Calderbank to appear 
again before a Licensing Committee, Members of that Committee shall be made 
aware of this written warning. 
 
Reasons for Decision 
 
In coming to that decision, Members carefully considered having been charged 
with the responsibility to determine Mr Calderbank’s drivers’ licence, whether they 
would allow their son or daughter, spouse or partner, mother or father, grandson 
or granddaughter or any other person to whom they care or any other vulnerable 
person known to them to get into a vehicle with the Respondent alone.  The 
majority answer by Members to this question, was ‘yes’.  
 
Members take a dim view of any assault, especially those on emergency services 
personnel when carrying out their duties and gave serious consideration to 
suspending Mr Calderbank’s drivers’ licence. However, in this instance, Members 
noted the circumstances surrounding the incident itself which led to this assault 
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taking place, the genuine remorse demonstrated by Mr Calderbank, the lapse in 
time between the offence and subsequent conviction and that during this period, 
Mr Calderbank had continued to operate as licenced driver without any other 
complaints or incidents of concern.   
 
Taking all of the above into consideration, Members resolved to depart from 
Torbay Council’s Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Policy believing it to be 
reasonable and proportionate, in this instance but determined that the warning 
should remain in situ for 18 months to act as a reminder to Mr Calderbank of future 
conduct and reflect the seriousness of how Members view assaults on emergency 
services personnel. 
 

5. Exclusion of the Press and Public  
 
At the meeting Members resolved that the Hearing should be held in public as they 
did not consider the item involved the likely disclosure of exempt information as 
defined in paragraph 1 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 
1972 (as amended). 
 

6. Consideration of the fit and proper status of an applicant to hold a dual 
Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Drivers' Licence  
 
Members considered a report on an application for a Torbay Council Dual 
Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Driver’s Licence.  The Licensing Officer 
advised Members that Mr Chaku had failed to meet specific requirements as set 
out in the Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Licensing Policy 2018, by failing to 
declare relevant convictions. 
 
At the hearing, Mr Chaku set out the circumstances which led to the convictions 
and him omitting to declare the convictions on his application form to become a 
holder of a Torbay Council Dual Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Driver’s 
Licence. 
 
Decision 
 
That Mr Chaku’s application for a Torbay Council issued dual Hackney Carriage 
and Private Hire drivers licence be refused, on the grounds that he is not 
considered to be a ‘fit and proper’ person to hold such a licence.  
 
Reasons for Decision 
 
In coming to that decision, Members carefully considered having been charged 
with the responsibility to determine Mr Chaku’s drivers’ licence, whether they 
would allow their son or daughter, spouse or partner, mother or father, grandson 
or granddaughter or any other person to whom they care or any other vulnerable 
person known to them to get into a vehicle with Mr Chaku alone.  An unequivocal 
and unanimous answer by Members to this question, was ‘no’.   
 
Members determined that the application question in relation to convictions to be 
clear and were concerned that Mr Chaku was not forthcoming in his response to 
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this question, resulting in his convictions only becoming known upon the 
submission of his advanced Disclosure and Barring Services disclosure. This, 
Members believed to be a deliberate attempt by Mr Chaku, to mislead the 
Licensing Authority. 
 
Having heard of the Officers feedback to the Principal Licensing Officer regarding 
their concern of Mr Chaku’s aggressive conduct towards them on the 9th October 
2020 when undertaking the knowledge test which is required as part of his 
application, Members noted it to mirror the accounts given by Torbay Council’s 
Food Officers during their investigation in March 2018. On hearing Mr Chaku’s 
account of the events, Members found no reason to disbelieve the Officers 
account and this furthered their concerns to Mr Chaku’s suitability to become a 
driver licensed by Torbay Council. 
 
On the evidence before them, Members could not be satisfied that Mr Chaku had 
the right temperament to deal with what at times, could be challenging situations 
with some passengers, in a calm, controlled and professional manner, given his 
reaction to historic incidents involving Officers and more recently, that which 
occurred on the 9th October 2020. 
 
In concluding, Members had careful regard to the convictions criteria set out in 
Torbay Council’s Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Policy and resolved in this 
instance, that there was no justified reason to depart from the Policy. This, coupled 
with the concerns referred to above, resulted in what Members determined to be a 
proportionate and appropriate decision, in refusing Mr Chaku’s application, at this 
time. 
 

7. Adjournment  
 
At this juncture the meeting of the Licensing Sub-Committee adjourned until 11.25 
a.m. (See separate agenda and minutes for further details.) 
 
 
 
 

Chairman/woman 
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Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

3 December 2020 
 

-: Present :- 
 

Councillors Barnby, Ellery and Kennedy 

 

 
8. Summary Review Application - The Sporty's, 80 Belgrave Road, Torquay  

 
Members considered an application for a Summary Review of a Premises Licence 
in respect of The Sporty’s, 80 Belgrave Road, Torquay. 
 
Written Representations received from: 
 

Name Details Date of Representation 

Applicant 
(Police) 

Application and supporting 
information for a Summary 
Review of a Premises Licence. 

1 December 2020 

 
Oral Representations received from: 
 

Name Details 

Police The Police outlined their Application for Summary Review 
and responded to Members questions. 

Respondent The Respondent outlined his representation in respect of 
the Application for a Summary Review and responded to 
Members questions. 

 
Decision 
 
That the Premises Licence in respect of The Sporty’s, 80 Belgrave Road, Torquay, 
be suspended with immediate effect until the 29 December 2020 and a Review of 
the Premises Licence shall take place on Monday, 21 December 2020 at 1pm, in 
accordance with the Licensing Act 2003. 
 
Reason for Decision 
 
Having carefully considered all the written and oral Representations, Members 
were unanimous, on the evidence before them, that the only appropriate decision 
in this instance, was to suspend the Premises Licence with immediate effect. 
 
In coming to that decision, Members took into consideration that the Coronavirus 
Health Protection Regulations 2020 came into effect on 26 March 2020 and on 1 
April 2020, Mr Lang was found by Police Officers to be at the premises with 
friends, contrary to those restrictions and had been playing pool, listening to music 
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and consuming alcohol.  Mr Lang made admissions to Officers during this visit, 
that he, along with friends had played some 625 games of pool and that these 
games were taking place 3-4 times per week, since the beginning of lockdown.  It 
was of concern to Members that Mr Lang, as a Premises Licence Holder, thought 
this to be acceptable. Members noted that Mr Lang was given words of advice in 
this regard and that this was followed up in writing, by a letter which hand was 
delivered by Responsible Authority Officers on 23 April 2020.  
 
Members further noted on the 4 July 2020, that when Police Officers attended the 
premises at 6pm, it was found to have inadequate Covid complaint measures in 
place and Mr Lang was again given words of advice in this regard.  
Notwithstanding this advice, when Responsible Officers visited the premises at 
9.30pm later that day, it was apparent Mr Lang had taken no steps to ensure that 
his premises were Covid compliant and it was observed by those Officers, that 
there were further failings. 
 
Whilst Mr Lang elected to close his premises on 6 July 2020, acknowledging that 
he could not control his customers to ensure that the premises remained Covid 
compliant, Members noted that at the time of taking this decision, Mr Lang had 
agreed to notify the Police prior to reopening his premises and that the Police 
Licensing Officer would assist him with a risk assessment and the measures 
required to ensure he was Covid compliant.  Despite this offer of help and 
indicated notification, Mr Lang reopened the premises without contacting the 
Police.  
 
On 23 September 2020, Members noted that a further inspection of the premises 
took place and those inspecting Officers found that several premises licence 
conditions were not being complied with which led to a Closure Notice being 
served. On that date, Mr Lang was warned by Officers about the potential review 
of his premises licence, due to ongoing concerns in respect of him and his 
premises. 
 
Despite historical interventions, words of advice and warning given to Mr Lang, 
Members noted on the 11 November 2020 during the second lockdown, Police 
received intelligence that there was four persons on the premises.  On arrival at 
the premises, Police Officers were told by Mr Lang that he and one other were on 
the premises which by his own admissions he acknowledged was against the 
rules. On inspection of the premises, Police located a further male which 
evidenced that Mr Lang had initially misled them. This in Members opinion, fell 
well below the standard reasonably expected by them of a responsible Premises 
Licence Holder. 
 
For this breach, it was noted by Members Mr Lang was issued with a £1,000 fixed 
penalty notice. 
 
Members considered alternative interim steps arising out of this Expedited Review, 
such as modifying the premises licence and/or removing Mr Lang as the 
Designated Premises Supervisor but they could not be satisfied that in taking 
these steps, further breach of the Regulations would not occur, risking further 
criminality in this regard and endangering the lives of others. 
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Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

10 December 2020 
 

-: Present :- 
 

Councillors Ellery, Kavanagh and Barbara Lewis 

 

 
9. Election of Chairman/woman  

 
Councillor Ellery was elected as Chairman for the meeting. 
 

10. Apologies  
 
It was reported that the membership of the Sub-Committee had been amended for 
this meeting by including Councillor Barbara Lewis instead of Councillor Barnby. 
 

11. 5 Walls Hop House, 43 Winner Street, Paignton  
 
Members considered a report on an application for a Premises Licence in respect 
of 5 Walls Hop House, 43 Winner Street, Torquay. 
 
Written Representations received from: 
 

Name Details Date of Representation 

Member of the 
Public 

Representation objecting to the 
application on the grounds of 
‘The Prevention of Crime and 
Disorder’ and ‘The Prevention of 
Public Nuisance. 

16 November 2020 

Member of the 
Public 

Representation objecting to the 
application on the grounds of 
‘The Prevention of Crime and 
Disorder’ and ‘The Prevention of 
Public Nuisance’. 

17 November 2020 

 
Oral Representations received from: 
 

Name Details 

Applicant The Applicant outlined his application and responded to 
Members questions. 

Member of the 
Public 

A Member of the Public outlined his objection to the 
application and believed that his representation related to 
‘The Prevention of Crime and Disorder’ and ‘The Protection 
of Children from Harm’. 
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Decision: 
 
That the application for 5 Walls Hop House, 43 Winner Street, Paignton be 
granted, as applied for. 
 
Reason for Decision: 
 
Having carefully considered all of the written and oral Representations, Members 
resolved to grant the Licence, having been reassured by the Applicant’s detailed 
and thorough oral representation. 
 
In coming to their decision, Members had regard to the concerns raised by two 
Members of the Public, and whilst sympathetic to those anticipated concerns, 
Members were mindful that their written and oral Representations were largely 
based upon assumptions, rather than being evidence based.  
  
Members noted that there were no Representations from any of the Responsible 
Authorities and that the Applicant had engaged with Responsible Authorities, prior 
to submitting the application. Members therefore drew proportionate inference, 
that the Responsible Authorities did not have any concerns in respect of this 
application. 
 
In concluding, Members further noted that should issues arise as a result of this 
grant, a Review of the Premises Licence is available to Interested Parties and the 
Responsible Authorities. 
 
 
 
 

Chairman/woman 
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Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

21 December 2020 
 

-: Present :- 
 

Councillors Barnby, Ellery and Kennedy 
 
 

 
12. Election of Chairman/woman  

 
Councillor Ellery was elected as Chairman for the meeting. 
 

13. Review, following an application made under section 53A for a Summary 
(Expedited) Review of a Premises Licence for The Sporty's,80 Belgrave 
Road, Torquay  
 
Members considered a report on an application for a Full Review of a Premises 
Licence, following an application made under section 53A for a Summary 
(Expedited) Review of The Sporty’s, 80 Belgrave Road, Torquay. 
  
Written Representations received from: 
 

Name Details Date of Representation 

Applicant 
(Police) 

Application for Summary Review 
from the Police. 

1 December 2020 

Police Additional information including a 
chronology and witness 
statements. 

Various 

Public 
Protection 
Officer 

Representation in support of the 
Application for a Review. 

16 December 2020 

 
Additional Information: 
 
The Applicants (Police) requested an extension of time for oral submissions, the 
Chairman agreed to the extension and advised that all parties present would have 
15 minutes for oral submissions. 
 
Oral Representations received from: 
 

Name Details 

Applicant 
(Police) 

The Applicant outlined the Application for Review and 
responded to Members questions. 

Respondent 
(Mr Lang) 

The Respondent submitted a response to the Review and 
answered Members questions. 
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Public 
Protection 
Officer 

The Public Protection Officer outlined his representation 
and responded to Members questions. 

 
Decision 
 
That the interim step to suspend the Premises Licence in respect of The Sporty’s, 
80 Belgrave Road, Torquay, shall cease. 
 
Mr Lang shall be removed as the Premises Designated Premises Supervisor, with 
immediate effect.  
 
That the following two condition shall be added to the Premises Licence: 
 
The Premises Licence Holder, Mr Lang shall not be permitted to consume alcohol 
on the Premises during his working hours.  
 
The Premises Licence Holder, Mr Lang shall not be under the influence of alcohol 
on the Premises during his working hours. 
 
Reasons for Decision 
 
Having carefully considered all of the written and oral Representations, Members 
of the Sub-Committee resolved that on the evidence before them, the appropriate 
option in this instance, is to remove Mr Lang as the premises Designated 
Premises Supervisor, with immediate effect and modify the premises licence with 
the two specified additional conditions.   
 
In coming to that decision, Members noted the concerns raised by the Police and 
Public Protection Officers in respect of Mr Lang’s management of these Premises 
and his subsequent non-compliance with conditions of his Premises Licence and 
Covid related Regulations, despite numerous advice and guidance being given to 
him by the Responsible Authorities. 
 
Members noted the Responsible Authorities submissions that Mr Lang was 
capable of sustaining periods of time where he was able to operate the Premises 
without concern. However, in noting Mr Lang’s description of the Premises, in that 
it was a locals pub where he knew everyone and everyone knew him, Members 
determined that when under the influence of alcohol, the standards reasonably 
expected by them of a responsible licensee slipped and the demarcation for Mr 
Lang of his professional and home life became blurred, to the extent that he was 
at times found to be operating the Premises whilst under the influence of alcohol. 
This was also evidenced by Mr Lang, in the company of friends, using the 
Premises and its facilities to drink and play pool, when in fact, the Premises should 
have been closed. Members determined that in modifying the Premises Licence 
with the two additional conditions, Mr Lang would have to operate the premises 
sober and this, in their opinion, would reduce the risk of such events reoccurring. 
 
By removing Mr Lang as the Premises Designated Premises Supervisor, Members 
determined that the day to day responsibility of the Premises operations would be 
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designated to another Personal Licence Holder, taking away the risk of those lines 
becoming blurred and that the Premises would be operated in a more responsible 
and professional manner which ensured compliance of the Premises Licence 
conditions and maintained promotion of the Licensing Objectives. 
 
Noting that their determination would still enable Mr Lang to remain as the 
Premises Licence Holder, Members were reassured that to appoint a new 
Designated Premises Supervisor, Mr Lang would require the approval of the 
Police and where there were grounds to object to such an appointment, the Police 
would do so. 
 
Following advice and guidance by Responsible Authority Officers and the serving 
of a Closure Notice, Members were reassured that Mr Lang was receptive and had 
acted promptly, in putting the necessary measures in place to ensure compliance 
of the conditions on his Premises Licence. 
 
Noting Mr Lang’s remorse and willingness to work with the Responsible Authorities 
and that when sober, Mr Lang was polite, agreeable and receptive to those 
Officers requests, Members were satisfied that Mr Lang did appreciate the 
seriousness of the Expedited Review being called by the Police and the 
subsequent requirement for him to appear before them at a Licensing Sub-
Committee hearing, which could have resulted in his Premises Licence being 
revoked. This, in Members opinion, would act as a stark reminder and warning to 
Mr Lang, that should he fail to take this opportunity and ensure that the future 
operations of his Premises are run in a professional and responsible manner, 
there remains a risk that any subsequent Licensing Sub-Committee hearing, could 
determine the revocation of his Premises Licence. 
 
Members gave careful and serious consideration to revoking Mr Lang’s Premises 
Licence, however determined in this instance on the evidence before them, that by 
removing Mr Lang as the Designated Premises Supervisor and ensuring that he 
was not under the influence of alcohol when carrying his working hours at the 
Premises, the Licensing Objectives would be promoted and to revoke the 
premises licence at this stage, would in Members opinion, have been 
disproportionate. 
 
In concluding, Members noted that Mr Lang had been issued with a Fixed Penalty 
for breaching Covid Regulations and that the period between the Expedited 
Review and Full Review, the Premises Licence had been suspended. 
 
 
 
 

Chairman/woman 
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Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

14 January 2021 
 

-: Present :- 
 

Councillors Ellery, Kavanagh and Barbara Lewis 

 

 
14. Election of Chairman/woman  

 
Councillor Ellery was elected as Chairman for the meeting. 
 

15. Consideration of the fit and proper status of the holder of a dual Hackney 
Carriage and Private Hire Drivers’ Licence  
 
The Sub-Committee considered the submitted report which requested 
consideration of the fit and proper status of the holder of a dual Hackney Carriage 
and Private Hire Drivers’ License.  Representations were heard from the Licensing 
Officer and respondent, Mr Lawrence-Ball. 
 
Resolved: 
 
Having carefully considered all the written and oral representations, Members 
unanimously resolved at this time that they were unable to determine whether Mr 
Lawrence-Ball remained a fit and proper person to hold a Licence.  Members 
therefore resolved to adjourn their decision to Thursday, 18 February 2021 to 
enable information to be provided to them by Mr Lawrence-Ball with regards to 
medical evidence and therefore his suitability to be a holder of a Hackney Carriage 
and Private Hire Drivers’ Licence, as issued by Torbay Council.  The Sub-
Committee requested that the information required from Mr Lawrence-Ball must be 
submitted no later than Tuesday, 16 February 2021. 
 
 
 
 

Chairman 
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Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

18 February 2021 
 

-: Present :- 
 

Councillor Ellery (Chairman) 

 

Councillors Kavanagh and Barbara Lewis 

 

 
16. Consideration of the fit and proper status of the holder of a dual Hackney 

Carriage and Private Hire Drivers’ Licence  
 
Prior to the start of the hearing and noting the absence of Mr Lawrence-Ball, Mr 
Rackley was asked by the Chairperson to telephone Mr Lawrence-Ball to confirm if 
he would be attending the hearing, having informed Members of his telephone call 
the day before with Mr Lawrence-Ball, where he had said he would be attending.  
Mr Lawrence-Ball did not answer the call and Mr Rackley left a message.  Having 
been satisfied that Mr Lawrence-Ball was aware the hearing date and time, the 
Sub-Committee unanimously resolved to continue the hearing and would base 
their determination on the written information provided and the written and oral 
evidence received at the original hearing, on 14 January 2021.  At the 
Chairpersons further request, Mr Rackley attempted again to contact Mr 
Lawrence-Ball prior to the Sub-Committee’s deliberation, in order to give him a 
chance to put across his point of view and respond to questions but no response 
was received. 
 
Further to the meeting of the Licensing Sub-Committee on 14 January 2021, 
Members reconvened and considered the report and additional medical evidence, 
which had been requested at the original hearing, on a review of a Torbay Council 
Dual Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Driver’s Licence.  The Licensing Officer 
advised Members that Mr Lawrence-Ball had failed to meet specific requirements 
as set out in the Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Licensing Policy 2018, by 
failing to declare relevant motoring offences. 
 
At the original hearing, Mr Lawrence-Ball set out the circumstances which led to 
the 1 speeding offence and 1 motoring offence during a 2 year period which left 
him with 9 penalty points and the reasons for him omitting to declare the 
convictions to the Licensing Authority. 
 
Decision 
 
That Mr Lawrence-Ball’s Torbay Council issued Dual Hackney Carriage and 
Private Hire Drivers’ Licence be suspended with immediate effect, in accordance 
with Section 61(2B) of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976, 
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on the grounds that he is not considered to be a ‘fit and proper’ person to hold 
such a licence.  
 
Reasons for Decision 
 
In coming to that decision, Members carefully considered having been charged 
with the responsibility to determine Mr Lawrence-Ball’s Dual Hackney Carriage 
and Private Hire Drivers’ Licence, whether they would allow their son or daughter, 
spouse or partner, mother or father, grandson or granddaughter or any other 
person to whom they care or any other vulnerable person known to them to get 
into a vehicle with Mr Lawrence-Ball alone.  An unequivocal and unanimous 
answer by Members to this question, was ‘no’. 
 
Members determined that the failure to declare the speeding and motoring 
offences, whilst of great concern, had occurred during difficult and emotional 
times; and it was likely during this period, that Mr Lawrence-Ball may not have 
been in a fit and proper state, due to personal bereavements and the likelihood of 
this being compounded by his history of mental health, having disclosed this at the 
initial meeting on the 14 January 2021. 
 
However, in the absence of Mr Lawrence-Ball presence at the meeting to provide 
evidence and assurances to the contrary, and noting their primary objective which 
is one of public safety, Members could not be satisfied on the evidence before 
them that Mr Lawrence-Ball remained a fit and proper person to hold a Drivers’ 
licence.  In addition, Members determined that the submitted GP letter dated 3 
February 2021 was inconclusive on the current circumstance of Mr Lawrence-
Ball’s mental health, as it appeared that he had not spoken to the GP personally, 
despite the purpose of the adjournment being orally advocated to Mr Lawrence-
Ball; and that the letter was based on historical events, with the most recent being 
in 2018.  
 
In respect of failing to report the offences to the Licensing Authority, as required by 
the Policy, Members acknowledged that Mr Lawrence-Ball had notified the 
Operator of the offences but this in their opinion, showed a lack of professional 
awareness by Mr Lawrence-Ball to familiarise himself with the requirements of the 
Policy which is reasonably expect by them, of a driver licensed by Torbay Council.  
This coupled with him driving without due care and attention which by his own 
admission, led to the incidents occurring, was also of great concern to Members, 
when considering public safety. 
 
In concluding, Members gave careful consideration to revoking Mr Lawrence-Ball’s 
Drivers’ licence but determined on the evidence before them, a suspension was 
appropriate and proportionate and that this suspension should be with immediate 
effect, given also the uncertainties before them and to ensure public safety. 
 
 
 
 

Chairman/woman 

Page 41



  
 

Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

8 April 2021 
 

-: Present :- 
 

Councillors Ellery, Foster and Kennedy 

 

 
17. Election of Chairman/woman  

 
Councillor Ellery was elected as Chairman for the meeting. 
 

18. The Holiday Shop, Cliff Park Road, Goodrington,  Paignton TQ4 6NB  
 
Members considered a report on an application for The Holiday Shop, Cliff Park 
Road, Goodrington, Paignton TQ4 6NB. 
 
Written Representations received from: 
 

Name Details Date of Representation 

Member of the 
Public (in two 
parts) 

Representation objecting on the 
grounds of ‘The Prevention of 
Crime and Disorder’, ‘Public 
Safety’ 

25 February 2021 and 3 
March 2021  

 
Additional Information: 
 
Appropriate notices were issued to all parties in accordance with regulations 
inviting them to attend the hearing.  The interested party advised they would not 
be attending. 
 
Oral Representations received from: 
 

Name Details 

The Applicant The Applicant outlined their application and responded to 
Members questions. 

 
Decision: 
 
That the application for The Holiday Shop, Cliff Park Road, Goodrington, Paignton, 
TQ4 6NB be granted, as applied for. 
 
Reason for Decision: 
 
Having carefully considered all of the written and oral Representations, Members 
unanimously resolved to grant the Licence. 
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In coming to their decision, Members heard from the Applicant in person and 
considered the concerns raised by the Member of the Public in written 
submissions, noting that the Objector had chosen not to attend the hearing. 
 
Whilst sympathetic to those anticipated concerns, Members were mindful that 
there was no evidence to support any current anti-social behaviour and were 
satisfied that the issues reported were historic having been resolved by a change 
of use for the problem area.  It was noted that the Objector themselves stated that 
the problems were historical and had been solved.  
 
In respect of the other matters raised concerning the potential for anti-social 
behaviour, smells, litter and noise emanating from the premises Members were 
reassured by the Applicant’s confirmation that a CCTV system was in place 
covering inside and outside areas, which could be accessed live via mobile phone.  
Further no cooking would be undertaken on the premises as they would be serving 
salads, pasties, sausage rolls or similar.  Alcohol would only be sold with food and 
by table service for consumption on the premises. In addition the Applicant 
confirmed that deliveries would not take place until after 9am.  
 
Members were satisfied that the Applicant had put in appropriate measures which 
addressed the concerns raised and that the licensing objectives would not be 
undermined.  Members further noted that no Representations had been received 
from any of the Responsible Authorities.   
 
In concluding, Members further noted that should issues arise as a result of this 
grant, a Review of the Premises Licence is available to Interested Parties and the 
Responsible Authorities. 
 
 
 
 

Chairman 
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Briefing Report No:  
 
 

Public Agenda Item: Yes 
 

   
Title: Licensing Act 2003 – An application for a Premises Licence in 

respect of No 18, 18 Esplanade Road, Paignton, TQ4 6BD 
  

Wards Affected: Roundham with Hyde 
  
To: Licensing Sub Committee  20th May 2021 
    
Contact Officer: Amanda Turner 
 Telephone: 01803 208112 
  E.mail: Licensing@torbay.gov.uk 

 

 
1. Key points and Summary 
 
1.1 To consider and determine an application for a new Premises Licence, in respect 

of the Premise detailed above.  
 

1.2 The application relates to all the Corporate Priorities within the Community Plan. 
   
1.3 The matters raised relate to the Licensing Objective the “Prevention of Crime and 

Disorder” and the “Prevention of Public Nuisance”. 
 
1.4     The matter must be considered on its merits having received details of the issues 

arising either at a hearing or by written Representation.  A decision must be made, 
having considered the Representations, either:- 

(a) to grant the licence subject to  
(i) such conditions as are consistent with the submitted operating Schedule 
modified to such extent as the authority considers necessary for the 
promotion of the licensing objectives, and 
(ii) any condition which must under Section 19, 20 or 21 be included in the 
licence; 

(Such conditions may differ in respect of different parts of the Premises and/or 
different activities). 

(b) to exclude from the scope of the licence any of the licensable activities to which 
the application relates; 

(c) to refuse to specify a person in the licence as the Premises Supervisor; 

(d) to reject the application.  
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1.5 Reasons for the decision must be given for inclusion in the appropriate Notices 
required to be served on the Applicant, Responsible Authorities and all Interested 
Parties, following the determination of the matter. 

 
2. Application 
 
2.1 An application has been made under Section 17 of the Act for a Premises Licence 

to permit licensable activities at the Premise detailed above. Details of the relevant 
pages of the application are shown in Appendix 1.   
 
Additional documentation submitted by the Applicant in relation to Policies they 
have in place relating to Dispersal, Door Supervisor, Drugs and Noise reports and 
plans can be seen in Appendix 2. 

 
A brief description of the application, as follows:- 
 
“No 18 is planned to operate as an entertainment venue, with a mix of live music, 
dance, disco and televised sports. No 18 forms the basement of Hyde Dendy with 
its own entrance, outside area and facilities”. 
 
Indoor Sporting Events from 08:00 until 03:00 the following morning indoors 7 
days a week. 
 
Live Music from 10:00 until 03:00 the following morning indoors 7 days a week. 
 
Recorded Music from 08:00 until 03:00 the following morning indoors 7 days a 
week. 
 
Provision of Performance of Dance from 08:00 until 03:00 the following morning 
indoors 7 days a week. 
 
Provision of anything of a similar description to live music/recorded music or 
Performance of Dance from 08:00 until 03:00 the following morning indoors 7 days 
a week. 

 
Late Night Refreshment both indoors and outdoors 23:00 to 03:00 7 days a week. 

 
The Supply of Alcohol on and off the premises from 08.00 until 03:00 the following 
morning 7 days a week.  
. 
To be open to the public from 08:00 until 03:00 the following morning 7 days a 
week. 
 

  
2.2 The Council as the Licensing Authority is satisfied that the Applicant has met the 

administrative requirements of Section 17(5) but is unable to issue the Licence, 
as relevant Representations have been received.  The Licensing Authority is also 
satisfied that the Representations have been received within the appropriate time 
scale and have not been subsequently withdrawn.  

We have received 2 Responsible Authority Representations: 
One from the Police in relation to the Licensing Objectives “Prevention of Crime 
and Disorder” and “Prevention of Public Nuisance”. This is shown in Appendix 3. 
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The second one from Torbay Councils Public Protection Officer responsible for 
public nuisance outlining his objections in relation to “The Prevention of Public 
Nuisance” and “Public Safety”. This is shown as Appendix 4 
 
We have also received 5 Representations from Interested Parties; namely persons 
who live or operate a business in the vicinity. These relate to the Licensing 
Objectives “Prevention of Crime and Disorder” and “Prevention of Public 
Nuisance”. A copy of the Representations are attached at Appendix 5. 
 
A previous application for this premises was refused by the Licensing Sub- 
Committee on 24 October 2019 and a copy of the decision notice is included in the 
Police’s Representation of Appendix 3. 
 

 2.3 The Authority is required to conduct a hearing under the provisions of Section 
18(3) unless all parties agree that this is not necessary. 

 2.4 Appropriate Notices have been issued to all parties, as required by the Licensing 
Act 2003 (Hearing Regulations) 2005, including, where appropriate, details of the 
Representation and the procedure to be followed at the hearing. 

 
2.5 If the application is refused, in whole or in part, a Right of Appeal to the 

Magistrates’ Court is granted by Section 181 of the Act and, by Paragraph 1 of 
Schedule 5, to the Applicant. 

 
2.6 If the application is granted, a Right of Appeal to the Magistrates’ Court is granted 

by Section 181 of the Act and, by Paragraph 2(1) of Schedule 5 to :-  

(a) The holder of the licence against any decision  
 

(i) to impose conditions on the licence, or 
(ii) to take any step to exclude a licensable activity or refuse to specify a 

person as Premises Supervisor. 
 

(b) Any person who made a relevant Representation who desires to contend 
 

(i) that the licence ought not to have been granted, or 
(ii) that, on granting the licence, the Licensing Authority ought to have 

imposed different or additional conditions, or taken any step to 
exclude a licensable activity or refuse to specify person as Premises 
Supervisor. 

 
2.7 Following such Appeal, the Magistrates’ Court may:- 
 

(a) dismiss the appeal, 
(b) substitute for the decision appealed against any other decision which could 
have been made by the Licensing Authority, or 
(c) remit the case to the Licensing Authority to dispose of it in accordance with the 
direction of the Court, 

           and may make such order as to costs as it thinks fit. 
 
 
Steve Cox 
Environmental Health Manager (Commercial) 
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Appendices 
 
Appendix 1 Relevant sections of the application form 

Appendix 2  Additional documentation submitted by Applicant 

Appendix 3   Representation from the Police 

Appendix 4 Representation from Public Protection Officer responsible for Public    
Nuisance 

Appendix 5  Representations from Interested Parties 

Appendix 6   Plan of the Premises 

 
Documents available in Members’ rooms 
 
None 
 
Background Papers: 
 

The following documents/files were used to compile this report: 
 
Torbay Council Licensing Policy 2021-26 
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